


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                         
Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday, 8th March 2017 

 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr R Wright, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr Mrs S Birchall, 
 
 Cllr Mrs W Eley, Cllr P Butters and Cllr D Moore.
Clerk: Mr G Bould.

RAF Shawbury: Cpl Matt Huda.
14.17. Welcome and Public Session.
At the start of the meeting the Chairman called for a minutes silence in respect of Ivor Watt who recently passed away and who had provided valuable service particularly around activities at the Millennium and would be sadly missed within the community.  Cllr P Waters then went on to formally open the public session and welcomed the twelve Parishioners, Cpl Matt Huda from RAF Shawbury and members to the meeting and invited comments from the public gallery. Three areas of interest were raised. The first related to no progress on the planning application at Heathcoate, Stoke Heath; the second concerns about the continuation of the poultry operation at Spring Hill and the third no response in terms of The Paddocks traveller’s site. All three Parishioner’s concerns related to planning applications and the Chairman agreed that contact would be made with the Planners at Shropshire to try and find out the status of each planning concern. Cpl Matt Huda then updated the Parish Council on events supported at RAF Shawbury between May and August 2017. On the 6th May General Aviation Safety Day; the 18th May Landowners Day; 21st May RAF Shawbury 100 10k cycle event, 10th to 11th June Cosford Air Show and Friday 4th August RAF Shawbury 100 Families Day. The Corporal indicated that there would be increased activity from the base on the above days, and if Parishioners had any concerns or complaints to make contact. A meeting would be arranged with the Clerk during June 2017 to site visit the community sites across the Parish that RAF trainees could become involved with. One Parishioner thanked the RAF for helping around the community and keeping ‘us’ safe. The Chairman then thanked all present for their contribution and closed the public session. 
15.17. Apologies for absence.
 Cllr Mrs L Dams (family commitments), Cllr P Farmer (work commitments), Shropshire Councillor Mrs K Calder (Council commitments) and Nicola Fisher (Council commitments); the apologies were accepted.
16.17. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest.
None declared.
17.17. To approve the minutes of the meetings, 25th January 2017.

Cllr K Newby proposed and Cllr Mrs S Birchall seconded that the minutes of the 25th January 2017 were a true and accurate record of the meeting.  The minutes were unanimously agreed with one amendment to read Pelham at 13.17.2; the Chairman then signed the minutes. 
18.17. Matters arising from the minutes.
1. Amenity land from Shropshire (two sites).

Members had received plans of the two potential amenity sites Shropshire Council wished to discuss transfer/maintenance of. The Parish Council had already indicated no interest in the Langley Dale play area; the second site was at Wistanswick on the junction between the Pump House and Ivy Barn. Members agree that the site be followed up with Shropshire with a view to improvement.

2. Partial Review of the Shropshire Local Plan.
In discussing the Partial Review of the Shropshire Local Plan Review members supported the following view. That the Parish Council is supportive of the Community Hub concept and would support (and reference within the emerging Neighbourhood Plan) that Clive Barracks at Tern Hill, Dutton Close and the Old Camp site at Warrant Road (the latter two already having the benefit of planning permissions) be designated as ‘Community Hub sites’ in their own right. That this view be communicated to Shropshire Council.
3. Land at Wistanswick.
Cllr K Newby had completed the application to the Land Registry with reference to the ‘old tip’ at Wistanswick, Cllr R Wright informed the Parish Council that Severn Trent had responded to enquiries that they had no claim on the land.
19.17. Mowing the Glebe field.
Members agreed for K G Landscaping to undertake up to five cuts per year of the Glebe field for 17/18 and 16/17 prices (£40 + VAT), and that the contractor liaises with Cllr K Newby as to the suitable times to mow. This decision to be communicated to K G Landscaping through a letter in due course. 
20.17. Task force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.

The Task force had not met since the last Parish Council meeting.

21.17. Neighbourhood Plan update
Members had been circulated with the first draft of the Stoke upon Tern Neighbourhood Plan. The Clerk took members through each of the sections in turn in order to test the validity of the draft document at this the first stage of the ideas and policies to be aired in public. Members were please in how the document had come together and formally endorsed the wording of the plan for its pre regulation 14 meeting with Shropshire Council. Some additional pictures, graphics and page alignment were still required. Members also requested that details of Clive Barracks at Tern Hill, Dutton Close and the Old Camp site at Warrant Road (the latter two already having the benefit of planning permissions) be designated as ‘Community Hub sites’ in their own right as referred to in minute 18.17.2 above. On that basis  Cllr R Wright moved and Cllr K Newby seconded that the Neighbourhood Plan go forward with its present wording for its pre regulation 14 meeting and being put to the vote the Parish Council unanimously agreed the resolution. Members further agreed that up to a £1,000 could be allocated for the printing of the Neighbourhood Plan to go every household in the Parish.
22.17. Cemetery developments

The Chairman and Vice Chairman along with the Clerk had a very productive meeting with the Town Clerk at Market Drayton to understand some more of the practicality related to the operation of cemetery. Although on a larger scale than the Stoke upon Tern extension many of the policies and procedures would need to be put in place. Members had sight of copies of some of these policies and procedures tabled at the meeting and it was agreed that the sub-committee needed to be convened to come forward with a package of recommendations.

Members were further updated in terms of the site it’s self. The new gates were due this week and costs and technical advice is being secured in terms of a pathway down the middle of the site.

23.17. Highway Maintenance
Member’s raised concerns about the rising number of potholes on the A41 and quality of the repair works undertaken. Concerns were also raised about a number of potholes from Wistanswick to the Primary School on Station Road.
24.17. Financial Matters: 
1. Grant application:

Members agreed that the Clerk prepare an Environmental Maintenance Grant for Shropshire Council in line with the works/support that has been developing with the Community Champions at Dutton Close, Wistanswick and Eaton upon Tern to the value of £3,000, with a development element for Stoke on Tern. If the grant application is successful discussions open up with St Peters Church and the Village Hall Committee about a Community Champions scheme.

2. Payments & Income: 
The Bank reconciliation and payments for approvals (set out below) were tabled, agreed, signed and are held on the minute book file.
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100492
	SALC (volunteer management training)
	£    60.00

	100493
	Notice Board Company Ltd (notice board)
	£    78.00

	100494
	Post Office Ltd (PAYE)
	£     35.40

	100495
	Graham Bould (Clerks Q4 salary)
	£1,213.48

	100496
	Graham Bould (expenses)
	£    125.55

	100497
	SALC (election training)
	£     22.00

	100498
	Urban Vision Enterprise CIC (NP workshop)
	£  600.00

	100499
	Allsorts Design & Print Limited (newsletter)
	£  229.00

	100500
	Highline Electrical Ltd (street lighting)
	£   151.20

	100501
	Keith Newby (land Registry submission documents)
	£     33.75

	100502
	Mrs Valerie Bruce (prize draw housing survey NP)
	£    50.00


25.17. Planning Issues:  
1. 17/00665TPO works to trees at Eaton Lodge: no objections.
26.17. Correspondence. 
1. Election material received from Shropshire Council distributed.
2. A picture of the new notice board under construction for the Glebe field was circulated for members to view.
3. The owner of the Old Rectory at Stoke on Tern had enquired about potential development of the site in light of the emerging Neighbourhood Plan. Members view was clear in terms of development, either a local needs property or offered up to a Housing Association, this to be communicated to the owner in due course.

27.17. Parish Matters and Actions.
1. Difficulty with speeding and carriageway damage on the Ollerton Road by vehicle attending Ollerton Business Park, no passing places for larger vehicles. Agreed that both Highways and the Clerk at Childs Ercall PC be contacted about the issue.

2. Request a litter bin from Shropshire Council at the pull in on the A41.
3. Problem with mud on the Warrant Road, raise with Highways.

4. Noise problem from the Hangers at A R Richards on Warrant Road as the doors are left open, raise with enforcement at Shropshire.

5. Cllr Mrs S Bartram thanked everyone who had contributed to the Newsletter over the last twelve months. Cllr K Newby agreed to contribute an article on the street lighting situation at Dutton Close.
The meeting closed at 9.25pm 
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 24th May 7pm 2017 Annual Parishioners meeting, followed by the Parish Council’s AGM at 7.30pm. 
Signed:

Chairman 
24th May 2017.
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  
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